
Glenfall News 
...a newsletter to inform the school community about the day 

to day life of our school. 
 
 

 Friday 25th May 2018 

A word from the head.......  
 
All of the KS1 and KS2 SATs have now been       
completed. The children have all worked very hard 
and approached the tests with a great              
attitude. The work we have done with the           
children on having a positive mind-set really        
appears to have taken effect; as some of the       
pupils expressed the importance of not giving up 
even if the going gets tough. Well done to all of 
the children we all feel very proud of you. 
 
Could I please remind parents that if you are     
stopping after school to use the field and outdoor 
equipment that you must supervise your children. 
All children should be being supervised by their 
parent or an adult who is collecting them from 
school. Please do not allow your children to go into 
Forest School. Please do not allow your children to 
climb in the trees on the field. Could you also          
ensure that your children do not interfere with the 
clubs that are going on the field after school. 
Thank you for your understanding and support. 
 
We have had a busy week on the sports field and 
in the pool. We have been represented at a    
rounders tournament, an athletics meeting at                           
St Edwards and the Cheltenham School Swimming 
Gala at the leisure centre. The children all                           
competed hard and represented the school well. 
We received some very positive comments             
regarding our pupils and what good sporting          
attitudes they had. The girls running teams did      
really well securing bronze and silver medals in the 
relays and long distance runs. Thank you to all the 
teachers for giving up their time to support these 
events. 
 
I canôt believe that we are heading into May half 
term and that this academic year is nearly finished. 
I hope that you all have a great half term and      
enjoy some valuable family time together. 
 
A few reminderséé 
 
¶ France residential. Donôt forget that you can 

make regular payments to suit your                                      
circumstances. The final payment is due by 
September 

¶ School starts again on Monday 4th June 
 

Have a great weekend! 
Anthony Mitchell 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Royal Wedding street party 
and picnic was a great success. 
The children, and staff, had a 
great time eating in the sun at 
lunchtime. Thank you to the Lisa, 
Karren and Lynne in the kitchen 
for preparing the picnic lunch. 
Many thanks to all of the staff for 
setting up the street party in time 

for lunch. 

Sun Sense 
 

 

As the weather is starting to improve you 

may wish to send your child with a sun hat, 

glasses and cream for lunchtimes. Children 

must be able to apply the cream them-

selves. Maybe consider putting sun cream 

on them in the morning.  

The latest Rags2Riches clothing collection 
raised Ã77. Thank you to everybody  who 

made a  donation. 
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                                       Diary Dates  
 
June  
4th June    - Science week starts  
6th June    - New Reception Parents - September 2018  
11th June   - Cricket Festival Y5&6  
15th June   - Lido Family Night  
19th June   - Orchestra performing at St Marks Care  
28th June   - Sports Day at 1pm  
30th June   - Summer Fair  
 
 
 

July  
3rd July    - Holy Apostles Music Event  
4th July    - Whole School Transition Day  
6th July    - Reports out to parents  
11th July    - Glenfallõs Got Talent 
12th July    - France Residential Meeting  
16th July    - Y6 Drama Production 7pm  
17th July    - Y6 Drama Production 2pm  
20th July    - Leaverõs Assembly 
    - School closes for Summer Holidays at 2pm  

 
 
 
 
 

 
Parent Pay 
Please remember to keep your 
account in credit each week. 
Your child may be refused a 
lunch if your  account is not in 
credit. Please be reminded that if 
your child accidentally orders a 
meal and they have brought 
sandwiches in from home you 
will be charged for that meal. 
You will also have received a 
letter informing you a price in-
crease. Meals now cost £2.30 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Keep us up to date 

 
 

If you have moved house, 
changed telephone        
numbers or set up a new 
email account please let 
the office know so that we 
can accurately maintain 
our records to ensure that 
we can contact you in case 
of an emergency and     
communicate with you     

 
 
 

Music Diary Dates 
 

19th June 
Orchestra will    
perform at St Marks 
day Centre 
 
3rd July 
Summer Concert at 
Holy Apostles 

 
FrOGS Information 

 
 

Diary Dates 
 

Lido Family Night: Friday 15th June (7.30pm-10.30pm) 
 

Summer Fair: Saturday 30th June (12noon ï 2pm) 
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